
The Fleetwood Bawden Times 

Dear Parents & Guardians 

Families are invited to connect with Fleetwood staff 
(from a distance) on Friday, May 29 from 10:30—
11:30 am. Staff will be stationed around the perim-
eter of the school and you are welcome to walk or 
drive by. We miss you all and would love to see 
you! To abide by social distancing guidelines, we ask 
that you start on 12th street on the city sidewalk in 
front of the  main doors and then turn East on 9th 
Avenue. Arrows will be drawn on the sidewalk and 
you are asked to remain 6 feet or 2 meters away 
from the family in front of you. Show your Fleet-
wood spirit by dressing up in red and white.  

Craig DeJong, Principal 

Craig.dejong@lethsd.ab.ca 

403-327-581

Carlie Ramotowski, Vice Principal 

Carlie.ramotowski@lethsd.ab.ca 

403-327-5818
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MyCityCare is coming to you! 
MyCityCare is excited to announce they are providing pop up 
drive-thru Care Centres to our community. They will be hosting 
an event at the Fleetwood parking lot on Friday, May 29th from 
1:00pm-4:00pm. Free services available onsite will include 
emergency food hampers, backpacks with school supplies, ba-
by necessities, household essentials, clothing and hygiene kits. 

 

May 29th 

Fleetwood-Bawden Elementary 
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KMs: Public Messaging Regarding Immunization Program 
Changes Related to COVID-19  
Last Update: 4/21/2020 
ECC Approval: 4/24/2020 1309hr 

Date: April 24, 2020 

RE: Public Messaging Regarding Immunization Program Changes Related to COVID-19 

• These are extraordinary times, and we are simply unable to provide health care
the way we usually do.

• To slow down the spread of COVID-19, and to ensure health resources are
available to support the urgent needs of all Albertans, all non-essential services
are being cancelled.

• However, there are essential services that must continue in order to protect our
population.

• Public Health routine immunization programs have been reviewed to prioritize
essential services.
o Infant immunizations – at 2, 4, 6 and 12 months of age will continue to be

offered at all Alberta Health Services (AHS) public health clinics, with a
shorter appointment time. These fast flow clinics will include immunization,
infant height and weight, post-partum depression screen and review of
parental concerns.

o 18 month and pre-school immunizations – will continue with shorter
appointment times and fewer appointments available. These fast flow clinics
will include immunization, height and weight and review of parental concerns.

o School immunizations – immunization series commenced in the 2019-2020
school year, which include delayed immunizations for all grades and
immunization of grade 6 and 9 students, are currently suspended because of
school closures.

o Routine adult immunizations – will be suspended for up to 3 months.
• At this time, we do not know when full services will resume as the COVID-19

response is an evolving situation.
• Once routine levels of service are re-established Public Health will develop plans

to catch up any immunization services that were delayed or suspended.
• Programs and services provided by Public Health will follow physical/social

distancing principles.
• Virtual methods of program delivery will be explored, where appropriate, to

reduce the risk of transmission (e.g., phone assessment, Skype opportunities).
• Public Health staff will continue to pre-screen clients over the telephone who may

require services.
• We greatly appreciate the understanding of our clients as we continue to triage

staff and resources to respond to the most urgent and critical needs.


